DH actively follows up on incident of
falling examination lamp at Hong Kong
Adventist Hospital — Tsuen Wan

The Department of Health (DH) today (March 24) is actively following up
and investigating an incident of a falling examination lamp in a treatment
room at Hong Kong Adventist Hospital — Tsuen Wan (HKAH-TW). In addition, the
DH has issued a special alert to inform the stakeholders in Hong Kong that if
they are using the same model (i.e. Polaris® 50) of examination lamp, they
should contact the local supplier.

According to the HKAH-TW's report, upon a doctor finished a procedure
for a patient in a treatment room of the Urgent Care Centre last night, the
examination lamp suddenly fell while a healthcare staff assisting the doctor
was trying to adjust it, hitting both of them. Upon examination, neither
suffered any major injuries and did not require hospitalisation for
treatment. The patient, who was in the treatment room at the time of the
incident, was not injured.

After the incident, the hospital stopped using the room in question in
the evening of the same day, and asked the supplier to immediately send staff
to inspect all examination lamps of the same model in the hospital to ensure
safety. As a precautionary measure, the HKAH-TW has also requested the
supplier to inspect all lights manufactured by the same supplier (Draeger
Hong Kong Limited) but of different models in the HKAH-TW. The DH has
requested the HKAH-TW to submit an investigation report. The DH will
carefully assess the findings of the investigation and the measures taken by
the hospital, and take appropriate follow-up actions to ensure patient safety
and prevent similar incidents.

On the other hand, the DH has contacted the local supplier of the device
to learn more about the incident. Preliminary information indicated that the
medical device in question is a Class I general medical device under the
Medical Device Administrative Control System. The DH will notify stakeholders
of the incident, including the Hospital Authority, all private hospitals,
licensed private healthcare facilities and relevant medical professional
bodies, and inform them to contact the local supplier, Draeger Hong Kong
Limited, as soon as possible if they are using the device concerned. The DH
will also issue a special alert on the Medical Device Division's website. The
DH has requested Draeger Hong Kong Limited in writing today to proactively
notify the affected customers and take follow-up action.

The DH would continue to liaise closely with the HKAH-TW and the
supplier concerned, and follow up on the case to safeguard patient safety.
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